
 
 
Passing of our Beloved Brother, Kevin Scott Winter 
 
Ki Hoon Kim and Michael Balcomb 
May 8, 2015 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Our beloved and dear brother, Kevin Winter, ascended to the spirit world on Saturday, May 2, after 
battling with brain cancer. Kevin met our True Parents at the age of 15 and has lived devoted to God and 
True Parents. He fulfilled his life's dream, working as a missionary in Africa for 40 years along side his 
beautiful family. He is survived by his wife Evelyne, his children Thomas, Stephan and Fortune, 
grandchildren Josiah and Jirah, his mother Vernetta, brother Jay, and sisters Robin and Wendy. 
 
Let us support Kevin's family during this important and special time and offer our prayers for his 
victorious transition to a glorious new life in the spiritual world. 
 
Following is Kevin's biography and information of the Seonghwa Ceremony. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim 
 
Continental Director 
 

 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 
President 
 

 
The Victorious Life of Kevin Scott Winter 
April 10, 1954 - May 2, 2015 

 
Kevin Scott Winter was born on April 10, 
1954 in Muskegon, Michigan, son of Robert 
Jay Winter and Vernetta Alfredson Winter, 
the third of four children, an elder brother 
Jay elder sister Robin and younger sister 
Wendy. He was an avid boy scout and 
always kept his boy scout manual on his 
bookshelf. 
 
On December 10, 1969 at the age of 15, 
Kevin met the Unification Family in 
Maryland near Washington D.C. When the 
Unification Church created the One World 
Crusade in America in the 1970s, Kevin 
enthusiastically joined the team and traveled 
the USA for several years together with other 
young people. In 1975 called for volunteers 
to become missionaries in Africa. This was 
his dream. 
 
On May 15, 1975, Kevin arrived in 
Ndjamena, Tchad. Because of the dangers, 
the World Mission Department advised him 

to leave Tchad for the Ivory Coast. He worked hard to learn French and the local customs and traditions 
as well as fighting off malaria and other tropical diseases. In July 1982, Kevin was blessed to Evelyne 
Calabretto from France. They had three wonderful boys, Thomas, Stephan and Fortune, during their 
mission in the Ivory Coast, one of the strongest missions in Africa. 



In 1991, the Winter family was assigned to Nigeria, where he worked to develop the HIV/AIDS 
Prevention Program of the Universal Peace Federation. 20 years later in 2011, he brought many VIPs 
including several Heads of State of African nations to personally meet with Rev. Moon. 

After being diagnosed with brain cancer in July, 2014, he prayed that God’s will could be done. If our 
Heavenly Parent so desired, he was ready to live or to die. Just before his passing, Kevin said that before 
leaving for the Spiritual World, he hoped to sing four special songs to our True Mother to comfort her. He 
will most certainly have that chance one day in Heaven. 

Seonghwa Ceremony 

The Seonghwa Ceremony will take place on Saturday, May 9 at Renner Funeral Home. 

Family Visitation - 8:00 - 9 a.m. 
Public Visitation -  9:00 - 10 a.m. 
Seonghwa Ceremony - 10:00 a.m. 

Renner Funeral Home 
120 North Illinois Street (by highway 159) 
Belleville, Illinois 

The Wonjeon Ceremony will follow after the Seonghwa at: 

Green Mount Cemetery 
655 Green Mount Road 
Belleville, Illinois 

Below is a link to Kevin Winter's In Memoriam obituary on the Blessing and Family Ministry website: 
https://bfm.familyfed.org/in-memoriam/in-memory-of-kevin-scott-winter/#sthash.7a1zs9tQ.dpbs 


